
OPS Camp Out September 10-13, 2020 
Eureka Springs, AR. 

A big Thank You to Leonard and Peggy for hosting the Sept. camp out. We had a great group 
with 2 member couples attending for the first time and 2 guest couples that joined this 
weekend. Welcome Terry & Rita Arndt, Bill & Pam Doyle, Dave & Beverly Helms, and Bill & 
Gale Kennerly - all will make great additions to our OPS Family! 
 
Several of us arrived a couple of days early, so on 
Thursday a group of us, 
including new members 
Terry and Rita Arndt, took 
to the road to explore. 
Thorncrown Chapel was 
our first stop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There is something so serene when you’re sitting in a beautiful chapel with so 
much glass, surrounded by God’s nature. After enjoying the peacefulness of the 
chapel, it was time to move on to our next site of 

amazing architecture, the 
beaver dam. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The whistle blows to warn 
   people in the area the flood gates are opening. 



A childhood memory of Terry’s brings us to our next stop, Lake Leatherwood, 
where he remembered the very large lily pads. I have 

never seen 
such large lily 
pads before, 
have you? 
Love those 
side roads that 
take you to 
places you 
wouldn’t have 
normally gone. 
This one led us 

to Big Foot. Our last stop of the day brought us 
to St. Elizabeth Catholic Church. 



After a great day of getting to know new friends and touring the area, it’s time to 
meet up with old and new OPS members with appetizer’s 

in the club house. 
 
With our bellies full, some go 
back to their RV’s and some 
visit or play games in the club 
house. 
Friday is a free day to explore 
more of the area. Hope 
everyone made fun memories 
on that day!  Friday night 
dinner is a BBQ potluck. 
Everyone brought their own 

meat (a big thank you to Bob for manning the grill) and a favorite dish to share. 
There is never a shortage of great food – check out the colorful tablecloths!  ☺ 

Intrigue Theater is the evening entertainment, 
with Illusionists Sean-Paul and Juliana Fay. The 
magic and mystery is incredible! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Saturday morning Larry and Billie helped to create a great breakfast with their eggs 
in a bag - omelets made easy with all the fixings. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

After breakfast and our meeting, we were able 
to shop, go on tours or just visit. 
Some of us got 
together for dinner 
at the local 
Mexican 
Restaurant to end 
our day. 
See you in 
October! 
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